
Minutes of the Extra Ordinary meeting held 17th June 2024 at 6.00PM 

 

Councillors Present: Cllr Adrienne Edwards, Cllr John Chorlton, Cllr Howard Browes, Cllr Pip 
O’Neill, Cllr Cadi Evanson, Cllr Keith Roberts, Cllr Glyn Haynes, Cllr Vaughan Williams. Online: 
Cllr Alan Williams, Cllr Sue McGinn, Cllr Trefor Lloyd Hughes, Cllr Ann Kennedy.  

In attendance: Robert Henderson (Town Clerk) 

Alex Williams (Administrative Assistant)  

 

1. To ask the Question, Any member or councillor making a recording of this meeting? 

Yes, Alex Williams is taking minutes.  

2. Apologies of Absence were received from Cllr Beryl Warner BEM, Cllr Richard Parry, Cllr Ailia 
Lewis MBE.  

3. Declaration of Interest was received by Cllr Glyn Haynes and Cllr Trefor Lloyd Hughes.  

4. LUF Update  

Shelters: the Clerk informed the committee of the progress on the Shelters. The shelters are 
almost completed, although there will be roughly a four week delay due to the water system 
which is currently being installed to each kiosk. Minute No. 5108/2024 

 

Empire: Clerk informed the committee that the Empire is due to open on the 18th of June after 
the recent fire damage. With the works commencing in late august on the outside for the LUF 
Project. The Empire will then close its doors in November/December to complete the 
renovation.  Minute No. 5109/2024 

5. Decision – Llanfawr Road Development 

The Committee discussed that it would be a great need for the community to have more social 
housing, along with protecting local green spaces which will come under a section 106 in the 
planning application along with improving the current play park. The committee proposed, first 
and seconded to move the application into the public consultation stage and apply for planning. 
The public consultation stage is a12 week period. Minute No.5110/2024 

 

 

 

 


